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MANAGERôS CORNER 
 

 

South Florida is a swamp.  It was a swamp before we 

got here and it will be a swamp after weôre gone.  Itôs 

just a fact.  As is the case in any swamp or any area 

with standing water, mosquitoes are also a fact.  They 

lay their eggs in standing water and it takes three to 

four days for them to hatch into mosquitoes.  Any 

water that stands for more than four days is a 

breeding ground. This includes water in ruts or 

containers, such as plant saucers, birdbaths, and flat 

roofs. To keep mosquitoes from breeding on your 

property, thoroughly drain areas so no surface water 

is left standing. Empty and change the water in birdbaths, fountains, wading 

pools, and rain barrels at least once a week.  All residents need to take a look 

around their property and check for anything that holds water and empty it. 

 

The reason Iôm writing about mosquitoes is that the news stations recently 

reported that the first case of dengue fever, a virus-based disease spread by 

mosquitoes, was confirmed in Central Palm Beach County.  Thatôs not the only 

disease spread by mosquitoes.  They also carry malaria, encephalitis, Rift Valley 

fever, and yellow fever, to name a few.  Standing water just compounds the 

problems. 

 

Itôs the female mosquitoes that drink blood, but they do like to hang out with the 

males.  Go figure.  The male mosquitoes feed on plant juices, so youôre more 

likely to run into both of them walking through the grass or trimming landscape 

plants.  Staying on the sidewalks and bike path is a good way to avoid being 

bitten, but take the extra steps to protect yourself. 

 

When youôre out and about in the early morning or evening hours, wear long-

sleeved shirts, long pants, and especially protect yourself with a mosquito 

repellant containing DEET.  As the weather gets cooler, youôll find fewer and 

fewer mosquitoes, but theyôre still around.  Iôve seen many residents out walking 

while wearing one of the clip-on mosquito repellants that either use an electronic 

sonic tone to ward off the insects or a Citronella-based gel. Both apparently work 

well.  The big problem with Citronella-based products is that the slightest wind 

will carry the scent away and have no effect. Citronella candles or torches work 

well out on your patio where itôs a constant release.  I even have an app for my 

IPhone that emits the electronic signal to ward off mosquitoes!  Believe it or not, 

it works! 

 

Help out the whole community by touring outside of your house and emptying 

and removing anything that can hold water.  Even a small pot that fills up when it 

rains can become a breeding ground in a few short days. 

 

Ken Miller, Association Manager 

 

 

 

For photos, information 

and back issues of our 

newsletter (starting 

with April 2008) check 

out our website:  

 

www.majesticisles.com 

 

 

 
  

The M.I. Newsletter is 

financially self-sustaining. 

All  expenses are covered 

by advertising revenue.  
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Unofficial Highlights  of M.I. Board of  

Directors Meeting, October 6, 2011 
 

Minutes of the October 6 meeting will not be available 

until the Board approves them at the next meeting. To 

inform residents in a timely manner, we present the 

unofficial and abbreviated notes below. 
 

Presidentôs Report, Joel Rosenthal 

¶ Joel met with Continental, our management 

company,  about contract renewal and reducing costs. 

Discussion is ongoing. 

¶ Pro Tennis is asking for an increase, so that 

contract is going out for bids. 
 

Treasurerôs Report, Sy Kugelmas 

¶ (Residents may request at the office, the report of 

the 10/6/11 cash positions and statement of 

operation.)  

¶ Maintenance receivable: Two of the three units in 

arrears have been sold and should now be current. 

The third unit is in arrears for $5,904.  That unit has 

been adjudicated by our attorney and foreclosure 

should be imminent.  The cost of the two foreclosures 

to the association is $9,225, which amounts to $20.50 

cost to each of our unit owners and which was 

charged to the operating expenses for this year.  

Current unpaid maintenance due Oct 1, 2011 is 

$166,228 (38%). 

¶ Maintenance reminders: In addition to information 

put on channel 63, Ken has e-mailed reminders about 

the current maintenance due.   

¶ Audit contract for 2012 and 2013: The contract is 

for two years at $4,000, which is the same rate for the 

prior two years. Board members had no objection to 

renewing the contract. 

¶ Current year budget: The budget is within current 

year compliance requirements. 

¶ 2012 Budget Committee: The Budget Committee 

will present the committee-approved budget today for 

the Boardôs consideration and approval. 

¶ Resales for the current year: There have been 12 

units sold to date, 5 Patio Homes averaging $165,000 

and 7 Single Family Homes averaging $226,000. 
 

COBWRA Report, Steve Bayer 

¶ (The September 21 COBWRA Highlights ap-

peared in the October issue of this newsletter.)  
 

Grounds Committee, Mort Goldstein 

¶ Advanced Mulch revised their contract to include 

the outside of the Woolbright and El Clair walls. 

¶ Meetings were held with Mark from M&P to 

discuss landscaping the perimeter wall. The Grounds 

Committee also wants to add a new landscape bed 

beside the pool gate.  Flowers for fall plantings were 

discussed.  Several locations around the clubhouse 

need to be spruced up.  The Board has copies of 

Proposals for each area. 
 

Clubhouse and Pool, Harvey Galan 

¶ New plantings have been added to the pots at the 

pool. 

¶ We could save approximately $177,000 over the 

length of the contract  by painting the homes every 

nine years and continuing to clean the homes every 

three years. 

¶ Ken Miller was given the task of renovating the 

managerôs office and will present a proposal to the 

Board.   

 

Insurance, Janice Davidson  

¶ There have been two incidents recently for which 

Ken Miller has written reports.  The insurance com-

pany is aware of both. 
 

Unfinished Business 

¶ Motion to accept the new Rules and Regulations, 

passed by unanimous vote.  The Board agreed to 

have 600 copies printed, which will be distributed to 

all homes.   

¶ Motion to rescind the motion concerning having a 

new Reserve Study passed by unanimous vote. 
 

New Business 

¶ Motion to accept the proposals for landscaping as 

presented by the Grounds Committee for a total of 

$6705 passed by unanimous vote.  

¶ Motion to accept the contract extensions from 

vendors who are not asking for an increase passed by 

unanimous vote.  

¶ The Board agreed to have the budget meeting Oct. 

26 at 7:30 p.m. The mailings will go out in time. 
 

Architectural Review Committee (ARC), Harvey 

Galan 

¶ The Board approved three requests from residents 

having to do with plantings.  

¶ The Board approved the proposal from 

Zimmermanôs Tree Service to remove the dead palm 

trees.  Ken Miller will keep checking on the second 

Royal Palm to see if itôs alive before removing it. 

¶ The Board approved the Proposal from Palm 

Beach Aquatics to stock the lakes with Tilapia. 
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Election for 

M.I. BOARD OF DIRECTORS  

 

 
 

 

Important dates: 

Candidates Night, Wednesday, Nov. 16, 

at 7:30 p.m.  

Election Night: Thursday Dec. 15, at 

7:30 p.m.  
 

At Candidates Night, all candidates will give 

statements and answer questions prepared by the 

Election Committee and submitted by residents. The 

program will be taped and rebroadcast several times 

on Channel 63 before the election.  
 

All M.I. residents will receive an information 

package on the election and the candidates at their 

homes in early December, two weeks prior to the 

election. A proxy form and a ballot also will be 

included for use by residents who cannot make it to 

the clubhouse on Dec. 15.  
 

 

Orientation for new residents and a brush-up for 

ñold-timers.ò 
 

Q. Why do we have elections for the Majestic 

Board of Directors every year? 

A.: Board members are elected for two-year terms, 

but we only elect part of the board each time, so we 

vote every year.  
 

Q. How many open seats are there? 

A. This year there are three open seats on the seven-

member board. 
 

Q. Do I have to vote for three candidates? 

A. No. The top three vote getters win. Be very careful 

not to vote for more than three candidates or your 

ballot will be disqualified.  
 

Q. Some households have two owners, while 

others have only one. Does each owner get a vote? 

A. Each household gets only one vote, regardless of 

the number of owners.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Q. When, where and how do we vote?  

A. The election is on Thursday, Dec. 15 at 7:30 p.m. 

in the clubhouse. Immediately prior to the voting, 

which is by paper ballot, there is an Association 

meeting at which nominations can be made from the 

floor. We must have a quorum at that meeting.  

 

Q. What if I cannot come to the clubhouse on 

election night? 

A. Included in the mailed notice of the election is a 

proxy statement and a ballot. The proxy and ballot 

should be completed and dropped off at the office or 

sent via fax or mail to be received by 4 p.m. on Dec. 

15.  
 

Election committee members are Chairman Claire 

Deveney, Edd Bloom, Florence Cohen, Gil Portnoff, 

Ed Strauber, Harvey Vetstein and Jim Wachtel. 
 

For further information, contact Claire Deveney cell 

561-504-3842 or home 742-7869.  
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Letôs explore home remedies for controlling insect 

and diseases on plants. In many instances home 

garden pest control works as well or better than more 

expensive chemical counterparts. As an added bonus, 

with home remedies that contain ingredients that can 

be found in your cupboards you do not need to be 

concerned about yourself, pets or the environment 

coming in contact with poisons.   
 

Soap Solution for Insect Control : Mix 2½ 

tablespoons of liquid dishwashing liquid (Joy, Dawn) 

with 1 gallon of water. Add the mixture to a spray 

bottle and spray to ensure coverage on both the top 

and the underside of the plant foliage. Avoid using 

this soap solution on plants with hairy leaves such as 

the African violet. Test the spray on a small area of 

the plant. Wait 2-3 days and check the sprayed areas 

for any damage. Continue to apply to the infested 

area every 5-7 days. Reduce the potential injury to 

the plant by rinsing the plant with fresh water a few 

hours after the soap spray application. Remember to 

water the plant the day before the soap spray 

application. The pests this mixture controls include 

aphids, spider mites and the white fly.  
 

Oil Spray for I nsect Control:  Mix 2 tablespoons of 

cooking oil, 2 tablespoons of dishwashing liquid 

(with no degreaser) with 1 gallon of water. Fill a 

spray bottle with this solution. Note that this mixture 

can damage African violets and wax leafed plants 

such as wax begonias. Also, do not use oil based 

solutions on your orchids. It is necessary to 

thoroughly spray both sides of the foliage until the 

solution drips from the leaves. Test on a small area of 

the plant and wait 2-3 days to check for damage. It is 

always a good idea to water the plant the day before 

you spray and continue to spray every 5-7 days as 

needed. Aphids, spider mites, mealy bugs, white flies 

and scale are among the pests that this mixture 

controls. 
 

 

Fungus Control: If a fungus or black sooty mold is 

present, add 2 tablespoons of baking soda to the 

above oil spray mixture. Shake well before and 

during application. Spray both sides of the foliage  

thoroughly at the first sign of the disease. This 

mixture has been found to treat black spot and 

powdery mildew on roses and early tomato blight.  
 

Red Pepper Spray for Repelling Insects: Mix 2 

tablespoons of red cayenne pepper from the spice 

section of your local supermarket to several drops of 

dishwasher liquid (no degreaser) into 1 gallon of 

water. Let the mixture soak overnight and then stir it 

thoroughly to dissolve as much of the pepper as 

possible. Before filling the solution in your sprayer, 

you should stir the mixture so it does not clog the 

sprayer nozzle. Spray the mixture evenly to help 

repel the insects and in some cases kill the insects. 
 

Orchid Disease Control: We have many orchid 

growers in our community. Orchids with fungus 

problems on their foliage can be treated with ground 

cinnamon rather than a chemical fungicide. The 

orchidôs leaves must be damp so that the cinnamon 

particles can adhere to the leaves. Mist the leaves and 

just sprinkle the cinnamon on the affected areas. 

Allow the leaves to dry for about a week and the 

fungus may be under control.  ñHow sweet it isò!  
 

While I am on the subject of control, I would like to 

remind our residents that a solution of 8 parts of 

vinegar and 1 part of table salt does well eradicating 

weeds on your stonescapes and sidewalk cracks. 
 

In closing, as all of us in Majestic Isles approach a 

new year, remember the power of gardening: ñJust 5 

minutes a day of gardening improves both self-

esteem and the mind. Connecting with nature 

stimulates biochemical pathways in the brain that 

satisfy our primal longing to continue with Mother 

Earth restoring us to well-being.ò  
 

Happy Gardening!! 

 

Gardening in the Isles  
By 

Stan Davidson 
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Highlights of the October 19, 2011 

COBWRA Meeting at Palm Isles  
 

Dave Aronberg: Prescription Drug Abuse  
Dave Aronberg is Special Prosecutor for Prescription 

Drug Trafficking for the State of Florida under 

Attorney General Pam Bondi. Aronberg began by 

stating that 7 people in Florida die from prescriptions 

drugs every day. One dies every day in our County. 

Prescription drug abuse is the #1 public safety threat 

in Florida today.  (See complete report on back 

lobby) 

Officialsô Reports  
Congressman Ted Deutch, District 19 stated people 

all across the country are saying, ñIt is time for 

Congress to get something done to create jobs for 

America.ò  

Commissioner Shelley Vana, District 3 said 

COBWRA made a difference by speaking on the 

county budget to keep both PBSO District 6 and 

Green Cay Nature Center open. COBWRA can be 

proud!  

Commissioner Burt Aaronson, District 5, reported 

the BCC endorsed a hospital on the campus of 

Scripps Institute. This was always a part of the bio-

tech plan. An ordinance is planned to regulate cab 

companies more closely because PBC has a hodge-

podge of 600 taxis.  

Susan Bucher, Supervisor of Elections stated that 

all absentee ballot applications from the past expired. 

New applications are required. New laws forbid 

organizations from soliciting voter registrations; 

doing so is a felony. Her office helps with 

registrations, address changes and absentee ballot 

applications at COBWRA meetings.  

Captain Marty Bechtel, PBSO, thanked COBWRA 

for supporting the Sheriffôs Office in budget 

negotiations. In September, District 6 arrested 15 

drunk drivers and investigated 186 vehicle accidents. 

There were 20 stolen vehicles, 4 business burglaries, 

56 residential burglaries and 82 vehicle burglaries. 

Please lock your homes and cars and never leave 

valuables inside your car.  
District 6 is partnering with the Caridad Center in 

the Adopt-a-Family Program for holiday presents 

by adopting nine families. COBWRA asks all 

member communities to consider adopting a family 

to make their Christmas merry. To adopt a family,  

 

 

call the Caridad Center and speak to Scarlett Favé at 

737-6336, X115.  

 

COBWRA Reports  
Growth Management. COBWRA Delegates voted:  

Å   To support Bellaggio and recommend denial of 

both requests for a DOA for Type 1 Fast Food 

restaurants including one with a drive-through in 

Mission Lakes Plaza (Super Target at Lantana 

& US441/SR7). (As approved in 2004 with no 

Type 1 restaurant.)  

¶ To recommend approval of GL Homes requests 

to:  Reduce the size of Valencia Reserve by 18 

units.  

¶ Rezone 18 acres in the Hyder Ag Preserve for a 

PUD to Ag Reserve.  

¶ Waive the limit on the number of cul-de-sacs.  

Osprey Oaks. People are asking ñWhat is happening 

on the east side of Jog south of Hypoluxo where land 

is being cleared?ò This is Osprey Oaks Residential 

PUD, approved in June 2007. The PUD will contain 

171 single family homes in 5 pods plus 37 units in 

ñAttainable Housingò (now called Workforce 

Housing.)  

Bethesda Day at Aberdeen Golf & Country Club. 

Lew Doctor, Past President and Alternate for 

Aberdeen, reminded people of Aberdeenôs first 

annual fund raising event for Bethesda West Hospital 

with a day of golf and fun on Saturday, Dec. 10, 

2011. He asked all COBWRA member communities 

to consider how they can support this event by 

playing golf, taking an ad or attending the reception. 

Call 561-737-7733 X85600 or click on 

www.bethesdahospitalfoundation.org for more 

information or to contribute.  

COBWRA Articles of Incorporation. COBWRA 

Minutes show the amended Articles were adopted 

unanimously by the Delegates on Oct 21, 1998. Our 

attorney confirms these Articles were accepted for 

filing by the Secretary of Stateôs Office and are now 

official.  

 
Abridged notes. See complete article in back lobby 

 

ðKen Lassiter for COBWRA Communications  

www.cobwra.org ï www.facebook.com/cobwra 

www.twitter.com/cobwra 
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HOLIDAY CHEER  
                                                         By Phyllis Cohen 
 

Get ready, get ready. Finish up your Thanksgiving 

preparations because not only is Santa Claus coming 

to town, but a boat load of politicians will soon be 

following in his footsteps. Florida, too long a 

laughing stock because of hanging chads and 

presidential election snafus, is seeking to change its 

image. In a quest to be a king-maker, or breaker, the 

Republican Party decided to hold its presidential 

primary early in January so that it can be a powerful 

voice in choosing the candidate they hope will be the 

next president. In that way, they can outshine states 

like New Hampshire, where, traditionally, politicking 

goes on ï and on and on ï and lots of money has 

been spent to influence the candidate choices. 
  
Itôs a big field among the possible contenders, 

though, thankfully, in the search for diversity, not all 

the candidates are white males wearing navy blue 

suits and red ties. The number of choices is so large 

that they could field a baseball team with the 

contenders, but no one wants to play left field.  And 

waiting in the wings are a host of shy potential 

wannabees or couldbees who could be called upon if 

one of the current frontrunners should self-destruct or 

be blown out of the water. One of our best known TV 

commentators remarked that the Republican field is 

like a reverse of the popular show, American Idol, 

where every week another contestant is removed. 

Here, instead, each week another candidate appears. 
. 

If history is any forecast of what the campaign will 

be like, one can expect fireworks, name calling, 

innuendo and outright lies to be used. And this 

applies only to the intra-party fighting (as the party 

on the outside searches for a candidate), not even to 

the actual campaigning between the two party 

opponents. 
 

Who knows what can happen as the election draws 

nearer? In 1948, the normal two-party mode was 

fractured when the Southern Democrats led by Strom 

Thurmond and the Progressives, led by Henry 

Wallace splintered the Democratic party, and seemed 

to have left the election wide open to Republican 

Thomas Dewey to run against Harry Truman. 

Truman, in his famous ñWhistle Stopò campaign to 

over 200 cities around the country, was the decided 

underdog, so the political pundits had already 

declared Dewey the winner the night before the 

results were final. 

 

Itôs been a long time since presidential contender 

Warren Harding could just sit on his Ohio front porch 

and campaign, while opponent William Jennings 

Bryan rode around the country giving hundreds of 

speeches. (Of course, Harding outspent Bryan by two 

to one, thanks to his canny manager Mark Hanna). 
  

Too much public exposure can also kill a candidateôs 

chances, since there is ample room for ñfoot in 

mouthò disease to take its toll. Soft-spoken 

Democratic contender Michael Dukakis undoubtedly 

hurt his presidential aspirations when asked if he 

would support the death penalty if his wife were 

raped and murdered. His refusal seemed to indicate 

that he did not have that ñfire in the bellyò required to 

be a president. Even taking a picture of Dukakis rid-

ing in a tank wouldnôt help. The helmet he wore was 

so large that he looked as if he were playing GI Joe. 
  
And then there are those people waiting ñto be 

calledò (or maybe even on stage as this goes to 

press). When asked to run for president, William 

Tecumseh Sherman famously declared that ñIf 

nominated I would not run and if elected I would not 

serve.ò Heôd already had enough bloodshed marching 

through Georgia. But those on the outside whose 

names are being bandied about (Jeb Bush, Sarah 

Palin, Chris Christie, to name only a few) may 

already be testing the water.  
 

Alas, poor Christie, the butt of fat jokes (no pun 

intended), reminding the news commentators of 

President Taftôs misfortune to be trapped in too small 

a bathtub. With the utmost pretentiousness and 

pretense of concern for his health, the media has been 

measuring his girth against a presidential run and 

deemed him a risk. Being overweight is considered a 

lack of self-control. Apparently an appetite for wine 

and women is not considered a handicap. We can 

only wait and see. 

 

So itôs unlikely we can expect a holiday season of 

good cheer, peace on earth, good will to all men. Itôs 

more likely to be filled with endless hours of 

diatribes and venomous commercials. Considering 

the head start on the election, itôs going to be a long 

time until November, 2012. Now may be a good time 

to order TIVO or Netflix, or buy copies of Moby Dick 

or War and Peace to read in lieu of watching 

television or social networking. And remember, the 

2016 presidential election isnôt all that far off.

 



                                                                           Majestic Isles News                                             November 2011 

 

12 

Please patronize our advertisers and tell them you saw their ad in the Majestic Isles News 
 

 



November  2011                                          Majestic Isles News 13 

INVESTMENT DISCUSSION GROUP  
                                         By Al Silverman Facilitator 
 

Chubby Checker was a singer/songwriter who 

popularized the song ñThe Twistò, among others, in 

1960. It was a fun song that got everyone up and 

dancing. In the year 2011, Mr. Bernanke promoted 

another program called ñOperation Twist,ò with the 

objective of trying to save the U.S. economy from 

sinking into another recession. 
 

Since there is no real connection between the two 

Twists, we will continue with the Mr. Bernankeôs 

Twist. The purpose of Operation Twist was for the 

Federal Reserve to sell short-term Treasury bonds, 

thus raising short-term interest rates, then using the 

funds obtained to buy long-term bonds, thus lowering 

long-term interest rates. The idea was to reduce the 

cost of borrowing for businesses, banks, home 

buyers; to re-finance mortgages to lower monthly 

payments; and to help create jobs, etc.  All of this 

was to stimulate the economy in the absence of action 

by what many people call the ñDo-Nothing 

Congress.ò  
 

The latter, of course, is too busy playing their 

political gamesmanship instead of co-operating to try 

to save the economy and promote the creation of 

jobs. There are at least two actions we can consider 

taking. Write or e-mail your Congressman or 

Congresswoman to express your opinion, or try to 

grow and/or protect your income in the face of the 

current political turmoil. At our meetings we will try 

to concentrate on the latter. 
 

An article entitled ñLittle Relief for Income 

Investorsò by Tom Lauricella that appeared in the 

Money section of the Oct. 9, 2011, Sun Sentinel 

(page 7D) fairly states the current situation for 

income investing. In essence, while reaching for 

income offers with some protection in a declining 

market, the total return has often been disappointing. 

It is often stated, however, that while most stocks 

may fall in a declining market, securities that produce 

income may fall less and can, additionally, pay you 

while you wait for a market to turn up.  

One category of securities that seems to offer a 

relatively higher degree of stability in the face of the 

current market volatility is preferred stocks. Many 

currently trade near their initial offering price which 

is, in most cases, near their call price and offer yields  

(continued on page 17) 

 

THE SPORTS FAN 
By Rick Sachs 

 

When I was growing up 45 miles west of Boston, in 

Worcester, Massachusetts, my parentsô love of sports 

turned me into a huge sports fan at a very young age. 

I grew up loving the Red Sox, Bruins, Celtics - and 

the New York football Giants. (In the ó50s you were 

either a Giants fan or Cleveland Browns fan.) In the 

ó60s I became a fan of the Boston Patriots, which 

later became the New England Patriots. 
 

We all had our heroes. Mine were baseballôs Jackie 

Jenson and Ted Williams, and then Yaz.  For 

Yankees fans it was probably DiMaggio or Mantle 

and Dodger fans were devoted to Jackie Robinson, 

Duke Snider, or Sandy Koufax.  I would collect 

baseball cards and learn as much as I could about all 

the players of the day. 
 

Did you go to your local playground and pretend you 

were Mantle, Mays, Aaron, Clemente or any other 

great player?  Did you wear the shirt or hat of your 

favorite player or team, watch or listen to every game 

and live or die with the results?  Did you look in the 

morning paper  - every morning - for all the stats and 

to see where your team stood?   
 

In 1986, the Red Sox were playing the New York 

Mets in the World Series.  The Red Sox had not won 

a World Series since 1918.  They were ahead 3 

games to 2 and were leading 5 to 3 in the sixth game. 

The Mets had two outs in the bottom of the 10
th
 

inning, so only one out was needed for the Red Sox 

to win.  (Iôm such a sports nut that I had locked 

myself in my upstairs bathroom because I was too 

nervous to watch the game.) With the Red Sox only 

one out from winning the World Series, I heard a 

scream from my son Adam saying, ñDad come out of 

the bathroom, it's going to be over any minute!)  I 

went ballistic and said to my son, as Yogi Berra once 

said, "It's not over till itôs over.ò The Red Sox lost 

that game 6-5 when Bill Buckner made an error on 

Mookie Wilson's ground ball. My son, Adam, will 

never say again the game is over until it really is 

over. I believe all sports fans have similar stories - 

thatôs what makes us true fans. 
 

Sports trivia quiz: Who are the only 500 home run 

hitters who played their entire careers for the same 

team?   
 

 (Answers to last monthôs quiz are on page 21) 
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